
It was the 13th of June and we were @ the K of C for our meeting.  La Presidente' Renea 
appointed Walt Mueller as the evening's Sheriff.  He was able to collect a lot of Happy Dollars 
and donations from the "Birthday Boys of June AKA - Mike Marxer, Skip Armstrong, Frank 
Purrington and Richard Nettlow. Great renditions of the "Birthday Song" were sung, along with 
not so good renditions of the Birthday song, but all in all a fun time.  Happy Bucks came from 
the Prez, along with Larry Jackson, Ray Scorboria & Skip Armstrong.  
La Prez said that the merger of the Dearborn Heights & Dearborn Kiwanis Club is "Official". And 
Carol  brought in a Scrapbook that she prepared about the Heights club, which was really great. 
 A lot of memories in those pages.   
Speaker for the evening was Ms. Stacy Bazman, from Henry Ford College.  She spoke about 
their Scholarship Foundation.  She also addressed our own Kiwanis Secretary as "Dr. Chilens". 
 There was a little confusion about the 50/50 winnings, as the original basket given to the Prez 
held over $100.00-which was quickly spirited away back to the Treasurer when the winner was 
determined to be Skip Armstrong, who wasn't present at the drawing.  Lucky for Skip that Paul 
Goerke, held onto Skip's tickets and took his "revised" winnings of $20.00. 
There was a "Pow Wow" of people planning the Club's 90th Anniversary Blast to be held @ 
Dearborn's FORD FIELD to be held on Wednesday, July 18, 2018.  This group is chaired by the 
Honorable Richard Nettlow. More info to follow. 
 
Looking forward to the anniversary of the Watergate Break-in. 
Master plumber- G. Gordon Liddy 
 
June 20-KofC- Speaker Wayne County Commissioner Gary Woronchak- COMMITTEE MEETINGS 
& BOARD MEETING 
June 27-MEETING @ Buddy's Pizzeria 
July 4-NO MEETING 
July 11- 
July 18-90th Club Anniversary Party @ FORD FIELD 
August 15-Meeting @ FORD Garage 


